
 
          
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
March 25, 2021 
 

Dear East Side Employees,  

As the fifth day of bargaining closed, we had only two more articles remaining to negotiate.  ESUHSD 
and ESTA have got down to some of the more difficult topics and both sides or working together to 
find a much desired middle ground.  The group will meet one more time before the Spring Break in 
April. Thank you all for your support in reaching an equitable contract this year.  
 
Brandon Rosato (ESTA Chief Negotiator) and Glenn Vander Zee (Associate Superintendent – Human 
Resources) 

 


